
24 July 2020
Our mission at ACS is to prepare and empower our Total Military Family to meet the challenges of military life by providing 

essential programs, resources, and services that enhance knowledge, life skills, well-being, quality of life, and retention.

The “Pass It On” is available online at: https://carson.armymwr.com/programs/pass-it-on

No US Army/ Fort Carson endorsement implied.
Information listed is subject to change.
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Upcoming Observances and 
Special Events

July - Military Consumer Month

25 July – ACS 55th Birthday
25 July - **SPECIAL SATURDAY** 
Soldier & Family Readiness Group 
Leader Training
28, 29 July & 4 Aug – Career & 
Education Exploration for Teens 
Workshops
1 Aug – Grant Library Back to School 
Workshop

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

o ACS Updates
o Community 

Bulletin
o Community 

Partner Updates
o COVID-19 Food 

Resources
o Employment/Scho

larship News 
o Fort Carson 

Updates
o MFLC - Telehealth
o MWR Updates
o Religious Services 

https://carson.armymwr.com/programs/pass-it-on
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/soldier-family-readiness-group-sfrg-leader-training/4373638/47768
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/connect-4-resume-writing-teens-completing-applications/4420030/51451
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/back-school-workshop/4422399/51499


COMMUNITY BULLETIN

COVID-19 INFORMATION
Fort Carson COVID-19 updates
For guidance and details regarding recent updates, consult the COVID-19 Frequently Asked Questions at 
https://www.carson.army.mil/assets/docs/covid/covid19-
faqs.pdf?fbclid=IwAR38eZZNOM2CaMJx8MoZrTzetOBIgVF7hVmhkwnUfza5kfi7hjgyYAnycG4; refresh the internet 
browser by pressing the "Control" and "F5" keys.

IVY WARRIOR RESTAURANT UPDATES
Fort Carson Ivy Warrior Restaurants (IWR) have scheduled closures on the following dates for quarterly fire 
suppression checks:
--James R. Wolf IWR (building 1444) - July 31
--Robert C. Stack IWR (building 2330) – Aug. 7
--Warfighter IWR (building 9439) – Aug. 14
All Ivy Warrior Restaurants (Robert C. Stack, building 2330; James R. Wolf, building 1444; and Warfighter, building 
9439) operate seven days a week and serve "grab and go" only to reduce contact exposure and minimize the risk 
within each facility.
Hours are:
- Monday-Friday - breakfast from 7-9 a.m. (Warfighter 7:30-9 a.m.), lunch from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. and dinner from 
5:30-7 p.m.
- Weekends and federal/training holidays - brunch from 9:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. and supper from 5:30-7:00 p.m.
The LaRochelle Dining Facility has reopened. Hours are:
- Monday-Friday: breakfast 7-9 a.m., lunch 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.; no dinner.
- Weekends: closed
All Warrior Restaurants are cash only.
Standard rate and Family members of E-1 to E-4 service members, respectively, are:
• Breakfast - $3.50/$2.60
• Lunch - $5.65/$4.30
• Dinner - $4.90/$3.70
• Brunch - $6.30/ $4.75
• Supper - $7.70/$5.80
The Outpost Kiosk, building 2061, is open 8 a.m. to 7 p.m. Monday-Friday and from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. on weekends and 
federal/training holidays.

RIDE SHARES
Effective immediately, ride share drivers are allowed to pick up DOD identification card holders on the installation. 
Prior to this change, ride share drivers could only drop off DOD ID card holders on Fort Carson.
All other access control requirements remain in effect.

EACH VIRTUAL SCHOOL & SPORTS PHYSICALS
As parents and students prepare for back-to-school season, many potential changes and unknowns due to COVID-19 
have affected established routines.
Evans Army Community Hospital (EACH) has adapted by offering virtual school and sports physicals, to include face-to-
face screenings for high-risk children, rather than host the annual physical event this year.
Read more at https://www.fortcarsonmountaineer.com/2020/07/each-offers-school-sports-
physicals/?fbclid=IwAR1h1TIvIPspuDUugRXDsl3LVegysw8Mqhi1juXd1ckxVYREiE3o9bryEG4

FIRE MARSHAL COURSE
A Fire Marshal Course classroom portion will take place at 10 a.m. July 28 at building 3669. A second session will also 
take place, if needed, at 1 p.m. No more than 10 people per class will be admitted. For more information, contact Fire 
Prevention at 873-3473.

POLICE RECORDS IN-PERSON SERVICE
The Fort Carson Police Records section will resume serving customers in-person as of July 22. The Police Records 
section is located at building 2757, Osan Street, MOD 4. It is open Monday-Friday from 9 a.m. to noon and 1-4 p.m., 
excluding federal holidays. The office will also be closed July 31. Due to COVID-19 safety guidelines, the staff will be 
serving one customer at a time, customers will be required to wear a mask while in the building, wait times are 
expected to be longer than normal, and the section will be closed the last five minutes of every hour for sanitization. 
Clearing, background checks, and report requests can be made in-person. DA Forms 7708 can be emailed to 
usarmy.carson.imcom.mbx.des-ppmd-records@mail.mil for processing. Before visiting the Fort Carson Police Records 
section, customers can contact them at 526-8289 to ensure they are the appropriate place to fulfill the customer's 
request and that all required documents are brought to the office for it to be processed.

CYS HIRING
Fort Carson Child and Youth Services is hiring child care providers. Minimum requirements are 18 years of age and a 
high school diploma or GED. Starting pay is $13.14 per hour, with promotion potential in as little as six months on the 
job. To apply, visit https://www.usajobs.gov/GetJob/ViewDetails/569206600
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https://www.carson.army.mil/assets/docs/covid/covid19-faqs.pdf?fbclid=IwAR38eZZNOM2CaMJx8MoZrTzetOBIgVF7hVmhkwnUfza5kfi7hjgyYAnycG4
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mailto:usarmy.carson.imcom.mbx.des-ppmd-records@mail.mil
https://www.usajobs.gov/GetJob/ViewDetails/569206600
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FORT CARSON OUTDOOR RECREATION HOSTS A NINE-HOLE DISC GOLF TOURNAMENT JULY 26 TO AUG. 2
https://www.facebook.com/events/210405946926937/
Enjoy the outdoors at Fort Carson's original nine-hole disc golf course the week of July 26th-August 2nd! 
Outdoor Rec is hosting a weeklong, self-officiated tournament with an honor-based scoring system. The 
participants with the three best scores will receive a gift certificate good for equipment rentals at Outdoor 
Recreation. The certificates will be in amounts of $100, $75, and $50, for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd places, respectively. 
Rules for participation are as follows:
Participants must turn in a physical scorecard (available in this event page and at the ODR building starting July 
26th at 0800) to Outdoor Rec during operating hours before August 2nd at 1200.
Participants must play the 9 hole Fort Carson disc golf course. No other disc golf course scores will be accepted. 
Only one scorecard submission will be accepted per person. However, multiple attempts are permitted.
Participants must take a picture at the #9 hole and show it to an ODR employee as proof when turning in their 
scorecard. 
Participants must adhere to COVID and social distancing principles put into place by the CG
Ties will be determined on a case-by-case basis depending on the number and nature of the tie. IMPORTANT: 
close-toed shoes and long socks are strongly encouraged for the terrain and obstacles across the course (i.e., 
long grass, small cacti, dirt slopes, possible snake encounters, etc.). Families should be cautious if bringing 
young children. Please call Outdoor Recreation at 719-526-5176 with any questions or concerns.
Outdoor Recreation Complex
7093 Specker Ave. BLDG 2429
Fort Carson, CO 80913
Hours of Operation:
Monday 1200-1800
Wednesday 1200-1400
Friday 1200-1800
Saturday 0800-1400
Sunday 0800-1200

CHEYENNE SHADOWS GOLF COURSE PARKING LOT REPAIR PROJECT JULY 21 TO AUG. 8
- Phase 1: Mill and overlay work is slated for July 21- Aug. 2. During this phase, customers can park in the phase 
2 area.
- Phase 2: Mill and overlay work is slated for Aug. 3-8. During this phase, customers can park in the phase 1 
area.
Dates are subject to change.

LEGAL ASSISTANCE REOPENS WITH LIMITED SERVICE
The Fort Carson Legal Assistance Office has reopened on a limited basis. Power of attorney (POA) and notary 
services will resume in person, by appointment only. Estate planning services, to include will executions, will 
resume in-person, by appointment only. All other attorney appointments will take place telephonically. Walk-in 
assistance is not available until further notice. Appointments are made on the last duty day of the week for the 
following week; however, POA and notary appointments may be made at any time. To schedule an 
appointment, call the office at 526-5572.

OPERATION HOMEFRONT
During the COVID-19 pandemic, the entire Operation Homefront family is fully focused on our important 
mission and to ensuring that our military families receive the financial assistance they urgently need – when 
they need it. To date, we have fulfilled over 550 requests for assistance and have provided almost $400,000 to 
military families facing financial strain due to the pandemic. Please help us spread the word that help is 
available. Visit www.operationhomefront.org/cfa for information and link to apply. Applications are being 
accepted throughout the month.

PPLD'S FAMILY & CHILDREN'S SERVICES ARE NOW OFFERING STORYTIMES VIA PHONE! 
Call (719) 531-6333, x7150 to hear stories 24/7. There are stories available for different age groups (pre-K, 
kindergarten through second grade, and grades three through six). You can even make a story request! And 
keep calling back, because stories will be updated regularly!

GRAB-N’-GO LUNCHES ARE NOW AVAILABLE AT PIKES PEAK LIBRARY DISTRICT - EAST LIBRARY 
Monday - Friday from 11 a.m. - noon. The meals are provided by District 11 and are available for children ages 1 
- 18. Children do not need to be present for an adult to pick up meals, nor do they have to stay in the vicinity to 
consume the meals. Both breakfast and lunch options will be available during this time. On Fridays, we will 
provide meals for Friday, Saturday, and Sunday. Every Wednesday, families can get a 25-pound box of fresh 
produce from USDA!

FORT CARSON MOTORCYCLE LICENSES
Due to a recent increase in accidents and mishaps, Fort Carson active-duty, military-member motorcyclists 
must obtain a Fort Carson Motorcycle License, through their unit motorcycle mentor, to ride legally on or off 
post. The policy, which affects military personnel only, is effective immediately. Military members who are new 
to the installation will have a 30-day grace period to obtain the new license. Though the new policy may seem 
stringent to some at first, it does follow Army regulation, and the process for obtaining the new license is fairly 
simple. See story at https://www.fortcarsonmountaineer.com/?p=38642

https://www.facebook.com/events/210405946926937/
http://www.operationhomefront.org/cfa
https://www.fortcarsonmountaineer.com/?p=38642
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RSO/OIC CARD EXPIRATION 
Fort Carson's Range Officer has extended the expiration dates on officer in charge (OIC) or range safety officer 
(RSO) cards due to reduced number of training seats available. People with an expiration date between March 19 
and Sept. 29 on RSO/OIC and/or Maneuver Damage, Range Operations will automatically extend the expiration 
date(s) until Sept. 30. If a leader was/is promoted, they are responsible for updating the change with Range 
Operations.

RSO/OIC TRAINING 
Fort Carson’s Directorate of Plans, Training, Mobilization and Security Range Operations has resumed the 
RSO/OIC course at McMahon Auditorium. The maximum capacity is 100 people due to COVID-19. Attendance 
will be on a first-come, first-served basis. Doors will open at noon and then closed when capacity has been met, 
and the class will start at 1 p.m. The current class schedule is: July 28 and 30, and Aug. 4, 6, 11, 13, 18 and 20. 
These additional classes are being offered to facilitate the OIC/RSO requirements for training on Fort Carson and 
Piñon Canyon Maneuver Site. Questions can be directed to the Range Operations Safety Office at 525-6330.

FACILITY MANAGEMENT CLASS AUG. 11-12 
The Directorate of Public Works (DPW) offers a Facility Management Class (FMC) to help military units, 
directorates and tenant organizations understand their roles and responsibilities in maintaining assigned 
facilities. In-person training has resumed with a limit of 10 people allowed to take the class. The next class is Aug. 
11-12 from 9:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. in building 1219, room 311. Units need to contact John O’Brien at 
john.p.obrien50.civ@mail.mil, Individual Military Training/Troop Schools, to register Soldiers and secure a slot 
before the registration deadline of Aug. 7. For more information about the training, email 
susan.c.galentine.civ@mail.mil. 

COMMUNITY UPDATES

Check out events from the Mountaineer - Beyond the Gate

All on post MWR events can be found at: 
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar

All USO events can be found at: 
https://coloradosprings.uso.org/events

Find Pikes Peak cultural events at: http://www.peakradar.com/

Community Events and Fun Opportunities: 
https://coloradosprings.gov/

Peterson AFB MWR https://www.21fss.com/

Schriever AFB MWR http://www.schriever.af.mil/Services/

U.S. Air Force Academy MWR http://www.usafasupport.com/

Fountain Fort Carson School District 8 https://www.ffc8.org

mailto:john.p.obrien50.civ@mail.mil
mailto:susan.c.galentine.civ@mail.mil
http://www.fortcarsonmountaineer.com/travel-briefs-beyond-the-gate/
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar
https://coloradosprings.uso.org/events
http://www.peakradar.com/
https://coloradosprings.gov/
https://www.21fss.com/
http://www.schriever.af.mil/Services/
http://www.usafasupport.com/
https://www.ffc8.org/
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CLICK HERE TO 
REGISTER

CLICK HERE TO 
REGISTER

CLICK HERE TO 
REGISTER

CLICK HERE TO 
REGISTER

https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/tsp-class/4127461/50204
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/parenting-accelerated-6-week-class/4362515/51015
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/moving-monday-preparing-pcs/4373722/51198
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/volunteer-vmis-and-opoc-training/4010873/15979
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To date, the Army 
Emergency Relief (AER) 

“Soldiers Helping Soldiers” 
Campaign has reached 

$70,085.04 of the $150,000 
goal. If you are able during 
these unprecedented times 

AER still needs your 
support. You can donate to 
the campaign through July 
31, 2020. Donate online at 
https://www.armyemergen

cyrelief.org/donate/

https://www.armyemergencyrelief.org/donate/
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Military & Family Life Counselor (MFLC) services are 
expanding to provide continuity of care to our community 
as we continue to navigate the worldwide impacts of the 

COVID-19 pandemic. MFLCs will provide temporary 
telehealth services where face-to-face support is 

restricted and/or unavailable.
Support for Adults:
- Telephonic and video non-medical counseling

If you wish to speak to an MFLC other than your identified 
MFLC, please call 719-526-4590 for assistance.

To speak to a CYB MFLC, please call Parent Central at 719-
526-1101.

For more information visit: 
https://carson.armymwr.com/promos/military-family-life-
counselors

https://carson.armymwr.com/promos/military-family-life-counselors
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Starting July 1, the Ellis Outdoor Pool will be open for recreation swim from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 
p.m. Monday- Sunday. The max capacity will be 50 patrons. In order to allow as many patrons 
as possible throughout the day, swimmers will be limited to 1 hour and 45-minute time blocks 
that will start at 9:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m., 1:00 p.m. and 3:00 p.m. Entry will be on a first come, 
first serve basis. All patrons will clear the facility after their time block. Patrons must wear a 
mask or face covering when waiting to enter the facility and while socializing with people 
outside of their immediate family on the pool deck. The slide, diving board and baby pools will 
be closed.

The Ivy family pool will be open for recreation swim beginning 1 July. No recreation swim will 
occur in the Ivy main pool. The max capacity is 12 patrons. Like the Ellis Outdoor Pool, patrons 
will be restricted to a 1 hour and 45-minute time block beginning at 9:00 a.m. and ending at 
9:00 p.m. weekdays and 7:00 p.m. weekends.

Children must be able to pass a swim test or meet the height requirement to swim without a 
parent in the water. Life jackets must be U.S. Coast Guard approved. Children in life jackets 
must be accompanied by a parent in the water regardless of pool depth. No inflatables of any 
kind are allowed per AR 215-1. Normal fees apply. Annual Pass Holders will receive pass 
extensions for time lost due to the closure, please see a lifeguard for more information.
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MWR News

More information 
about the Hiking 
Program and to 

register

“Take Your 
Best Shot” 

Photography 
Challenge

Summer 
Reading 
Program

Equipment 
Rentals

Summer 
Lift-a-Thon 

mailto:maria.r.cruz12.naf@mail.mil
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/take-your-best-shot-photography-challenge/4418719/51406
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/summer-reading-program-dig-deeper/4223020/49339
https://carson.armymwr.com/promos/equipment-rentals
https://carson.armymwr.com/calendar/event/summer-lift-thon/4423671/47486
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We are happy to announce that we can 
begin to offer Disney World Salute 
tickets to any of our customers who 
still wish to attend Disney World. 
However keep in mind with these 
ticker sales there are no guarantees 
that you can use the tickets as park 
hoppers due to no guarantee of getting 
into each park as previously. With that 
being said please think of your tickets 
as one park per day. With the 
extension of the Salute tickets Disney 
has advised that once these tickets are 
sold there will ABSOLUTELY BE NO 
REFUNDS GRANTED.
When planning your trip please keep in 
mind of changes due to COVID-19 and 
all COVID-19 RESTRICTIONS WILL 
APPLY.
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Visit the ACS Employment Readiness Program 
at 

https://carson.armymwr.com/programs/empl
oyment-readiness

https://carson.armymwr.com/programs/employment-readiness
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